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TO:  Mayor Ann Campbell and Ames City Council Members 
 
FROM: Lieutenant Jeff Brinkley – Ames Police Department 
 
DATE: February 11, 2010  
 
SUBJECT: Beer Permits & Liquor License Renewal Reference City Council Agenda  
  February 23, 2010 
 
 
The Council agenda for February 23, 2010, includes beer permits and liquor license renewals for: 
 

• Class C Beer & B Wine - Gateway Expresse, 2400 University Blvd.  
• Class E Liquor, C Beer, and B Wine - Wal-Mart Supercenter #4256, 534 South Duff Avenue 
• Special Class C Liquor & Outdoor Service - Stomping Grounds, 303 Welch Ave. #101 
• Class C Liquor - Twentieth Century Bowling, 505 South Duff Avenue 
• Class C Beer - Almost Always Open, 419 Lincoln Way 
• Class B Liquor - Holiday Inn Ames, 2609 University Boulevard 

 
A review of the Ames Police Department’s records found no violations for Gateway Expresse, Wal-Mart 
Supercenter, Stomping Grounds, Twentieth Century Bowling, or Holiday Inn Ames.  The police department 
would recommend renewal. 
 
A search of records for Almost Always Open showed one violation dated August 27, 2009.  In this case, an 
employee was cited for selling alcohol to minors during a police compliance check.  We are continuing to 
monitor compliance.  The police department would recommend renewal. 
 
 


